
25th July 2018 
  
Dear praying friends, 
  
Firstly, may I thank you for responding to the GDPR form, and for giving us the opportunity to still send you our 
email ‘Prayer letters'. We really appreciate your support and prayers. It means a lot to us, and is making a difference 
eternally!  As you can appreciate the GDPR regulations did make quite a bit of work and we are still working through the 
information.  If you no longer wish to receive our prayer letter by email then please forgive this one slipping through and 
simply reply to this email saying 'Please remove me from your mailing list' and we will do so. 
  
Secondly, as I write we are about to embark on the first of our summer soccer and netball schools! The next five weeks 
will be packed with football, netball, fun, laughter…and MOST importantly, the opportunity to share Jesus with hundreds 
of children, and their parents, and to invite them to ‘follow Him’. 
  
Please would you pray for us? We have 8 camps over the next five weeks, and it’s going to be busy!  
 
A few praise points first… 

• We have had LOADS of assemblies, promoting the soccer and netball schools – thank God for open doors 

• We have already had many children sign up! 

• As I write, the weather is great! 

• We have had volunteers sign up to help for every camp 

 
And some prayer points… 

• Pray that more children will sign up – it’s not all about numbers, but the more that come, the more children and 
whole families are hearing the Gospel 

• Pray for continued good weather and for safety 

• We need one or two more coaches at some of the soccer and netball schools, please pray that the Lord will send 
the right labourers for each harvest field 

  
On the 27th August we are doing a sponsored event to raise money for the work – the Yorkshire Three Peaks. If anyone 
would be willing to sign up, or sponsor, please contact the office, or see our Facebook page. Then on 1st September we 
head to Germany for a soccer camp at Bodenseehof, and on October 21st we head to Kenya! It is 8 years since we were 
there, and we are excited that the Lord has set the door wide open for our return – please pray especially for Pastors 
Hudson and Omido as they put the programme together. 
  
And one last, and very exciting, prayer point… we are taking on a new staff member from September! As you know, our 
twin daughters, Ruth and Sarah, have been working with us as interns for the past 6 months, which has been great! Sarah 
starts at university in September, but Ruth will be joining us at SportsReach as a junior staff member – please pray for her, 
and us, as we continue to ‘Reach the world for Christ through sport’, and let’s see what new opportunities the Lord 
presents us with in the coming months! Pray too for Ruth’s financial support for this role. 
  
Thank you again for your continued support, I look forward to writing at the end of summer with exciting reports of what 
God has done! 

  
In Christ, 
  
Sue 


